
 

   

Barcelona, 21 April 2017 

 

Dear President,  

This letter is to inform you, in accordance with the standards regulating the election procedure 

to the Boards of Directors of Supporters Club Federations, of the list of aspirant candidatures 

that have obtained the minimum guarantees in order to be proclaimed officially. As you will 

already know, in the zones where only one single candidature has been presented and if it has 

obtained the necessary guarantees, then this will be elected automatically without the need for 

a vote. However, in zones where two or more candidatures have been presented validly and 

with the minimum guarantees, a vote shall be necessary and the candidature that wins the 

most votes (by simple majority) will be elected. 

For Supporters Clubs and candidatures in zones where a vote will be required, we remind you 

that the right to vote can be exercised in either of two ways, in accordance with the procedure 

established in annexes 1 and 2 that we attach here: 1) vote by mail, for which in order for a 

vote to be considered valid, the voting slip for the chosen candidature must be inserted in the 

envelope, or the envelope should be left empty if abstaining. And the envelope must reach the 

Club no later than May 9, 2017 at 8pm; or 2) vote in person, the faculty for any supporters club 

to exercise its vote in person by going to the facilities designated for casting votes. 

FC Barcelona, in order to favour communication between all of the candidatures and the 

Supporters Clubs, will also be sending you by email any electoral documentation that the 

former wish to address to the latter. Said mailing, which must reach the club before April 30 at 

2 pm via the email address (penyes@fcbarcelona.cat) will enable all of the candidates to 

express their ideas and projects for their zone. 

Best regards, 

 

PAU VILANOVA I VILA-ABADAL 

DIRECTOR OF FUTBOL CLUB BARCELONA 

 

For any doubts, queries, information or consultations regarding the aforesaid matter, please phone the 

Club on 902 189 900 (Supporters Clubs Department) or send an email to penyes@fcbarcelona.cat 

mailto:penyes@fcbarcelona.cat

